XIX. Of the New Birth
I believe that an integral and necessary part of eternal
salvation is the new birth in Christ. This work of God is not
by coercion, but upon a person’s voluntary obedience to the
gospel in faith and repentance under the conviction of the
Holy Ghost. In this event one is born again as a new creature
in Christ Jesus. In the new birth, the soul dead in trespasses
and sins is not by process, but instantly, made anew the seed
or offspring of Christ and spiritually ceases to be of the
offspring of Adam. Hence, the believer is adopted into the
family of God. This new creature is brought about by the power
of the Holy Ghost in a manner beyond our ability. This is not
accomplished by the will of man, but is solely a work of God
within the covenant of the Godhead. Evidence of the new birth
appears in the assurance of life in the believer.
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Scriptures:
But after that the kindness and love of God our Saviour toward
man appeared, Not by works of righteousness which we have
done, but according to his mercy he saved us, by the washing
of regeneration, and renewing of the Holy Ghost; Which he shed
on us abundantly through Jesus Christ our Saviour; That being
justified by his grace, we should be made heirs according to
the hope of eternal life. (Titus 3:4-7)
So also Christ glorified not himself to be made an high
priest; but he that said unto him, Thou art my Son, to day
have I begotten thee. As he saith also in another place, Thou
art a priest for ever after the order of Melchisedec. Who in
the days of his flesh, when he had offered up prayers and

supplications with strong crying and tears unto him that was
able to save him from death, and was heard in that he feared;
Though he were a Son, yet learned he obedience by the things
which he suffered; And being made perfect, he became the
author of eternal salvation unto all them that obey him;
Called of God an high priest after the order of Melchisedec.
(Hebrews 5:5-10)
Jesus answered and said unto him, Verily, verily, I say unto
thee, Except a man be born again, he cannot see the kingdom of
God. Nicodemus saith unto him, How can a man be born when he
is old? can he enter the second time into his mother’s womb,
and be born? Jesus answered, Verily, verily, I say unto thee,
Except a man be born of water and of the Spirit, he cannot
enter into the kingdom of God. That which is born of the flesh
is flesh; and that which is born of the Spirit is spirit.
Marvel not that I said unto thee, Ye must be born again. The
wind bloweth where it listeth, and thou hearest the sound
thereof, but canst not tell whence it cometh, and whither it
goeth: so is every one that is born of the Spirit. (John
3:3-8)
Whosoever believeth that Jesus is the Christ is born of God:
and every one that loveth him that begat loveth him also that
is begotten of him. (I John 5:1)
Verily, verily, I say unto you, He that heareth my word, and
believeth on him that sent me, hath everlasting life, and
shall not come into condemnation; but is passed from death
unto life. Verily, verily, I say unto you, The hour is coming,
and now is, when the dead shall hear the voice of the Son of
God: and they that hear shall live. For as the Father hath
life in himself; so hath he given to the Son to have life in
himself; And hath given him authority to execute judgment
also, because he is the Son of man. (John 5:24-27)
He came unto his own, and his own received him not. But as
many as received him, to them gave he power to become the sons

of God, even to them that believe on his name: Which were
born, not of blood, nor of the will of the flesh, nor of the
will of man, but of God. (John 1:11-13)
But we see Jesus, who was made a little lower than the angels
for the suffering of death, crowned with glory and honour;
that he by the grace of God should taste death for every man.
For it became him, for whom are all things, and by whom are
all things, in bringing many sons unto glory, to make the
captain of their salvation perfect through sufferings. For
both he that sanctifieth and they who are sanctified are all
of one: for which cause he is not ashamed to call them
brethren, Saying, I will declare thy name unto my brethren, in
the midst of the church will I sing praise unto thee. And
again, I will put my trust in him. And again, Behold I and the
children which God hath given me. Forasmuch then as the
children are partakers of flesh and blood, he also himself
likewise took part of the same; that through death he might
destroy him that had the power of death, that is, the devil;
And deliver them who through fear of death were all their
lifetime subject to bondage. (Hebrews 2:9-15)
Behold, what manner of love the Father hath bestowed upon us,
that we should be called the sons of God: therefore the world
knoweth us not, because it knew him not. Beloved, now are we
the sons of God, and it doth not yet appear what we shall be:
but we know that, when he shall appear, we shall be like him;
for we shall see him as he is. (I John 3:1-2)
Know ye not, that so many of us as were baptized into Jesus
Christ were baptized into his death? Therefore we are buried
with him by baptism into death: that like as Christ was raised
up from the dead by the glory of the Father, even so we also
should walk in newness of life. For if we have been planted
together in the likeness of his death, we shall be also in the
likeness of his resurrection: Knowing this, that our old man
is crucified with him, that the body of sin might be
destroyed, that henceforth we should not serve sin. For he

that is dead is freed from sin. Now if we be dead with Christ,
we believe that we shall also live with him: Knowing that
Christ being raised from the dead dieth no more; death hath no
more dominion over him. (Romans 6:3-9)
And you hath he quickened, who were dead in trespasses and
sins;. . . (Ephesians 2:1)
Therefore if any man be in Christ, he is a new creature: old
things are passed away; behold, all things are become new. (II
Corinthians 5:17)
For by grace are ye saved through faith; and that not of
yourselves: it is the gift of God: Not of works, lest any man
should boast. For we are his workmanship, created in Christ
Jesus unto good works, which God hath before ordained that we
should walk in them. (Ephesians 2:8-10)
Jesus answered and said unto her, If thou knewest the gift of
God, and who it is that saith to thee, Give me to drink; thou
wouldest have asked of him, and he would have given thee
living water. The woman saith unto him, Sir, thou hast nothing
to draw with, and the well is deep: from whence then hast thou
that living water? Art thou greater than our father Jacob,
which gave us the well, and drank thereof himself, and his
children, and his cattle? Jesus answered and said unto her,
Whosoever drinketh of this water shall thirst again: But
whosoever drinketh of the water that I shall give him shall
never thirst; but the water that I shall give him shall be in
him a well of water springing up into everlasting life. (John
4:10-14)
I am crucified with Christ: nevertheless I live; yet not I,
but Christ liveth in me: and the life which I now live in the
flesh I live by the faith of the Son of God, who loved me, and
gave himself for me. (Galatians 2:20)
There is therefore now no condemnation to them which are in
Christ Jesus, who walk not after the flesh, but after the

Spirit. For the law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus hath
made me free from the law of sin and death. For what the law
could not do, in that it was weak through the flesh, God
sending his own Son in the likeness of sinful flesh, and for
sin, condemned sin in the flesh: That the righteousness of the
law might be fulfilled in us, who walk not after the flesh,
but after the Spirit. For they that are after the flesh do
mind the things of the flesh; but they that are after the
Spirit the things of the Spirit. (Romans 8:1-5)
Whosoever is born of God doth not commit sin; for his seed
remaineth in him: and he cannot sin, because he is born of
God. (I John 3:9)

